Annual Report 2002

by IFHOHYP President Vanessa Migliosi

2002 has been a really successful year for IFHOHYP. Many activities have been organized and IFHOHYP Board worked hard. Most of the Committees, created at the 2002 AGM, worked hard as well.

GENDEAF PROJECT
In January IFHOHYP joined to GenDeaf project as member to produce a Bulletin of the European network on GENetic DEAFness. lts main purpose is to inform patient organisations, patients, their relatives and friends about this new European initiative to raise awareness of the causes of inherited deafness and allied syndromes with the ultimate aim of constructing a basis for future treatments and improved rehabilitation. This project represent the first attempt to create a pilot network between associations and researchers for the exchange of information with regard to advances in research and also patients' needs and expectations. It has been published the issue number 0 where a detailed description of this project is written down. There will be published three issues per year (2003 and 2004 - the whole duration of this project), each issue will be available in five European languages and you can check the website www.gendeaf.org and download the upcoming bulletins regularly.

EDF
In February IFHOHYP applied to become member of European Disability Forum (EDF), because IFHOHYP felt the necessity to increase the impact of HOH young people in European politics. The mission of EDF is to promote equal opportunities and non-discrimination of disabled people and to guarantee and protect their fundamental human rights by means of active involvement in policy development and campaigns on disability rights at the EU Ievel. The application form has been accepted and IFHOHYP become EDF associate member.

AGM
At the AGM the new IFHOHYP Constitution has been approved and it started to work immediately. Five committees were created in order to help IFHOHYP and its Board to develop activities and actions needed.

The website committee up-to-dated the IFHOHYP web page and changed the layout and the colours. The new logo of IFHOHYP was also installed at the IFHOHYP website. This Logo was selected by the Board in IFHOHYP international logo competition "Best Logo for IFHOHYP!" held by Karina and Vanessa in winter 2002. The designer of the winning logo, Nadia Rivkovich from St. Petersburg, Russia, received a prize of 100 Euro from the grant given to IFHOHYP by European Youth Foundation. The Board selected and announced the winner at the AGM and the logo was displayed to all AGM participants.

The newsletter committee prepared the December issue of the newsletter, because it has been stopped for more than one year and they are going to publish it three times a year (March, July, December issues).

The IFHOH 2004 congress committee prepared a program in order to show the youth perspective and make IFHOHYP more visible in the world. Vanessa and Ervinas are in contact with Seppo Matinvesi to arrange, the youth participation. The IFHOH 2004 congress committee with the Board applied for the EU NGO support A-3029 grant in order to get money to prepare all activities planned for the congress.

The mailing list committee didn't work at all.

Karina and the Study Session committee prepared the application form for the 2003 Study Session. The application was approved at the beginning of 2003 and the study session titled "Building communication: breaking barriers and stereotypes" will take place on 12-19 October 2003, in European Youth Centre, Strasbourg.

At the AGM new IFHOHYP brochures were presented. Karina Chupina edited and produced these brochures and we have to thank her a lot for the great job she did. About 600 brochures were handed out at many international disability and mainstream events and sent to various international as well as national organisations and institutions.

Vanessa prepared an accompanying letter in order to present new brochures which were sent out by post to old and new future organizations. In this way we invited new member countries to join IFHOHYP.

SUMMER CAMP
In July 2002 a wonderful Summer Camp has been organized and a great work has been made by the Swedish organization Unga Hörselskadade. About 70 people from all Europe participated in this camp. The Summer camp was a success and we would like to thank Unga Hörselskadade for their work!

IFHOH AND EFHOH Biannual General MEETINGS
In September Vanessa Migliosi and Ervinas Klimavicius participated to the Bi-annual IFHOH and EFHOH Meetings in Ljubijana, Slovenia. This meeting has been very useful to set-up new kinds of co-operation with adult organization and to establish new contacts. Adults organizations welcomed warmly the IFHOHYP's participation to these meetings. Several projects were presented. One of them is the European Subtitling Campaign which was presented by Mark Hoda, European Campaigns Officer, from RNED organization. The aim of this campaign is the standardization of subtitling methods in all Europe when we have to pass to digital TV (in 2006) to ensure that all deaf and hard of hearing people will be able to receive all subtitling services. IFHOHYP joined officially to this project together EFHOH and FEPEDA organizations. Vanessa's travel was sponsored by A.Fa.M.U.T - regional parents organization and Ervinas' travel by LNA - Lithuanian HOH organization.

YOUTH EXCHANGE
In May the preparation meeting of youth exchanges has been held in Valencia, Spain and there has been planned multilateral youth exchange to be organized in October 2002. In October the first multilateral youth exchange took place for 9 days in Valencia, Spain. This exchange has been successful and people enjoyed a lot. This exchange was organized by Bonaventura organization (Spanish member of IFHOHYP) with the co-operation of Unga Hörselkadade, LiNJO and Fiadda organizations. This proposal came up first time in the Study Session 2001, in the EYC, Strasbourg.

OTHER MEETINGS WHERE IFHOHYP WAS REPRESENTED
Karina Chupina represented IFHOHYP at the Consultative Meeting on the Evaluation and Impact study of the Long-Term Training Course "Participation and Citizenship" on empowerment of minority young leaders (European Youth Centre Budapest, Hungary, November 2002). At this meeting representatives of minority organizations identified challenges for minority organizations at European, national and local levels and made recommendations for participation of minority organisations at these levels and youth policy level.

Karina was also selected by the Youth for Human Rights initiative as the only representative of disability issues in this network, for designing Youth For Human Rights Plan of Action together with 20 youth NGO representatives from Europe (Copenhagen, Denmark, December 2002). The Plan of Action will be distributed by participants at national level. At this event Karina promoted IFHOHYP through handing out brochures and giving interviews to local press and magazines for hearing-impaired people ("Hoerelsen").

In Copenhagen, Jennie, IFHOHYP secretary, and Karina met to discuss possible ways of fundraising for IFHOHYP and plans for future IFHOHYP work. The Board members tried to use every opportunity to meet with each other and work on IFHOHYP issues. They exchange each other e-mails almost everyday to carry on IFHOHYP work.

REGISTRATION
In December the IFHOHYP organization has been finally registered in Trento, Italy as NO-PROFIT

organization. This registration made it possible for IFHOHYP to apply for A-3029 grant and we will have a response in spring 2003.
